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January 2017 
 

It’s time to say goodbye to 2016 and time to say hello and give a big Lakeland Detachment wel-
come to 2017.  However, we need to reflect on what we’ve accomplished as a Detachment in 2016 
as follows: 
 
 --We acknowledged and honored thirty seven (37) Eagle Scouts 
—We attended four State MCL meetings and the State MCL convention 
—Held 12 breakfasts, 12 Detachment meetings and Executive Board meetings 
—Conducted ceremonies for four fallen Marines, Phil Barnett, Norman Stafford, Joel Redman and 
James Galbraith 
—Conducted 14 Bingo events at the Paramus Veterans Home 
---Flag retirement ceremony and attended Mission of Honor Ceremony 
—Held veterans picnic at Chrystal Lake 
—Sponsored a Dept. of Veterans Affairs Town Hall Meeting and Claims Clinic 
---Peter Alvarez and Dave Elshout attended Leadership Training at Sea Girt 
—Held two Detachment rifle matches at Cherry Ridge 
—Held our annual Detachment Golf Outing, Detachment Picnic and our 241st Marine Corps Birth-
day Ball 
—Presented Plaques of Appreciation to 15 supporters of Lakeland Detachment 
—We participated in the following:   three Hawthorne Street dedications, Memorial Day and Veter-
ans Day Ceremonies at Passaic County Technical Institute, Salute to Veterans program for Memo-
rial Day and Veterans Day at Wyckoff YMCA, 241st Birthday celebration at the governor’s Mansion 
in Princeton, the Beirut Ceremony at Hackensack Court House and Wreaths across America in 
Wyckoff  
-Our Color Guard was represented at the Special Olympics in Wayne, opening basketball games at 
Pequannock High School to honor veterans, Memorial Day Ceremonies and parades at Pompton 
Lakes, Riverdale, Oakland and Hawthorne, Basilone Parade, 9-1-1 Ceremony in Pompton Lakes, 
Veterans Day Ceremonies at Pompton Lakes and Hawthorne, and Holiday Stroll in Pompton Lakes 
—Held 17 Rose Program events at various locations 
—Inducted 16 new members  
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--DONATED $29,250.00 TO VARIOUS NEEDY VETERANS, VETERANS HOMES AND VET-
ERANS GROUPS. 
 
We’ve also had some success in obtaining understudies or Supernumeraries for various posi-
tions as follows:   
 
--Paul Chepurko will be working with Ray Sears in the Judge Advocate/Range Officer position.  
--Dave Elshout has agreed to be Assistant Chaplain working with Chaplain, Les Derbyshire. 
--Ed Korek has been working with Paul Thompson as Assistant Service Officer. 
--Bill Grotz has agreed to take charge of the Drop Box for retired flags. 
--Don Kanarr agreed to take on the responsibility of maintenance of the monument and walk-
way. 
--We still need someone to understudy Peter Alvarez as Paymaster/Adjutant. 
--We could use someone to understudy Theresa Muttell as Secretary during her absence. 
--Mike McNulty is working on members to take on the Grunt and WebMaster positions. 
 
I believe we had a highly significant year of accomplishments.  As we look forward to 2017, we 
can do so with the knowledge that our Detachment is strong; our members are active, partici-
pating in our activities and contributing to the success of our Detachment.  As Marines and 
Corpsmen of our Detachment, we can be counted on to do our very best.  I’m extremely proud 
of our members and look forward to a successful 2017.    
 
I wish everyone a very Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year. 
 
Semper Fidelis, 
 
Charlie 
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Service Officers Report January, 2017 

Thanks for a great year to all those who helped out at the veterans Bingo's! You brought a lot of smiles to 
our veterans,they all think Marines are the greatest! 
 
For those who weren't able to attend I hope you can find some time in 2017-it's very rewarding! 
 
I scheduled some of the Bingo's next year on some evenings at the request of a few of you that 
are working during the day. 
 
I happened to be there the other day visiting someone, and as I made my way around, a few of 
the guys got all excited because they thought I was there to do another Bingo! 
 
Our next Bingo is on Tuesday January 24th at 2:00pm at the Paramus Veterans Home, Para-
mus. 
 
During the year Ed and I have been trying to help veterans with their questions and direct them 
to the right source. 
I run into so many veterans during the year that have never got into the VA system, and never 
even found out if they qualify for any help with medical benefits, or to see if they qualify for any 
disability benefits. 
Everyone can ask a vet if they're in the system, or would like help in finding out their eligibility 
status. You'll be doing them a big favor! 
Any questions please feel free to Ed or myself, and we'll try our best to get a fellow veteran some 
help 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Happy New Year, Marines!  A new year full of promise and hope.  No doubt many of 

us have made resolutions, half of which are already broken.  We always look at a 

new year with anticipation.  We make plans, set goals, and resolve that this year will 

be better than the last.  As detachment members, we plan ahead for Rose events, 

breakfasts, etc.  We are even beginning to plan for next year’s birthday ball.  These 

are all good things.  And the success of all these things depends on God’s blessing.  

Let’s begin this new year with the prayer that God will bless all of our good endeav-

ors.  Romans 8:31 says, “If God be for us, who can be against us?”  When Moses 

led the children of Israel out of Egypt in the Exodus, he was very aware of the need 

for God’s favor.  In Exodus 33:15, Moses prayed to God, “If Your presence does not 

go with us, do not bring us up from here.”  He was very aware that without God’s 

blessing, this migration of a million plus people would be a disaster.  He knew that 

the blessing of God was of paramount importance.  So it is with our detachment.  

The work that do is important, and good.  We help those in need.  Let us pray that 

this year God will  grant success to our events, incline the hearts of individuals to 

give generously, and give peace, comfort and hope to those we help.  May God 

bless all of us in this coming year. 

 

Dave Elshout 

Assistant Chaplain 



 

 

****PAY ADJUDANT NEWS**** 

 

Marine Corps League National Headquarters has 
informed Detachment Commandant and PayMas-
ters that there has been a change to when De-
tachment Members annual dues are due. Effec-
tive September 1, 2017 Detachment Members An-
nual Dues will be due 
  
Effective January 1, 2017 “Detachment Members” 
will no longer be receiving their “Membership Re-
newal Notice” from National Headquarters inform-
ing them when their “Annual Dues” are due. 
  
The Detachment PayMaster will be notifying by 
“Mail” Detachment Members when their Annual 
Dues have expired. 

 
 
 
 
 

Any question in reference to the above matter, please call (973-839-5693) Peter J. 
Alvarez (PayMaster)         

  

 

 

 

 

 

tel:(973)%20839-5693


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With VA's Caregiver Support Line assistance is just a quick phone call away. Whether you're in need of immediate as-

sistance or have questions about what services you may be eligible for, the caring licensed professionals who answer 

the support line can: 

Tell you about the assistance available from VA. 

Help you access services. 

Connect you with the Caregiver Support Coordinator at a VA Medical Center near you. 

Just listen, if that's what you need right now. 

If you're just getting started with VA, calling the Caregiver Support Line is a great first step to take to learn more about 

the support that's available to you. 

Learn more about Veteran specific information by visiting the new webpage: https://www.irs.gov/individuals/information-

for-veterans 
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Lakeland Det. #744 took part in these events and more for 2016 

18 Rose events 

23 + Eagle Court of Honors 

14 Veterans Bingos 

12 Detachment Breakfasts 

4 Memorial services 

3+ Street Dedicatiions 

12 Detachment Meetings 

12 Officers Board Meetings 

4 State MCL Meetings  

1 State MCL Convention 

1 VA Town Hall Meeting 

1 Detachment Picnic 

1 Marine Corps Ball 

20+ Veteran Ceremonies, Events, Luncheons , and Remembrances  

 

Outstanding Job Marines!  

2017 Bigger Bolder Better! 
 

 



 

 

 

January Calendar 

January 1   “Happy New Year to all!!!” 

January  5     Eagle scout court of Honor Troop 12 Livingston NJ 19:30 

January  7      Eagle scout Court of Honor Troop 388 Pompton Lakes 14:00 

January  7     Eagle scout Court of Honor Troop 49 Ramsey 

January 10    Executive Board Meeting 7:30 pm American Legion 

January  14   Eagle Scout Court of Honor troop 388 Pompton Lakes 14:00 

January  15   State MCL Meeting– Red Bank NJ 10:00am 

January 20    Breakfast Prep 12pm– 2pm American Legion 

January 21    Detachment Breakfast 

January 24    Bingo- Paramus Veterans Home– 14:00 

January 26    Detachment Meeting American Legion 7:30pm 

January 28    Eagle scout Court of Honor Troop 388 Pompton Lakes NJ 15:00 

February Calendar 

February 14  Board Meeting American Legion  17:00 

February 17  Breakfast Prep 12pm—2pm  American Legion 

February 18  Third Saturday Breakfast  8am–12pm 

February 23   Detachment Meeting 7:30pm 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our detachment took part in our final Rose event of the Year at the Boulder Run Stop & 
Shop. Thanks to a great team effort we had our most successful event of the 2016 season. 
Our Rose program has grown into a great way to brand our detachments name with all the 
communities in our area that we serve. 
 
We have the communities attention and they can count on us to uphold traditions and we 
can count on them to support our efforts to help our veterans. To all who have helped our 
Rose program or support our Rose program “Great  Job “ and Great Teamwork! 
 
We will start gearing up for our new year 2017. We must stay on point as the future  can be 
a bigger challenge than we know! 
 
Semper Fidelis Marines! 
 
 
 

Rose Program 2016 



 

 



 

 

 Veterans Information 

 

Paul Thompson 

Lakeland Detachment 744 

Marine Corps League 

Veterans Service Officer 

201-320-3210 

Veterans Administration                                        

Department Of Veterans Affairs                        

20 Washington Place                                     

Newark, New Jersey 07102-3174                             

Phone 1 800 827 1000 

 

Veterans Campus Lyons 

 

151 Knollcroft Road 

Lyons, NJ 07939 

 

Phone: 908-647-0180 

Fax: 908-647-3452 

 

Veterans Service Officer 

Vietnam Veterans of America 

Margaret Wojciechowicz 

973-297-3227 

 

PASSAIC 

Veterans Service Office 

930 Riverview Drive, Suite 200 

Totowa, NJ 07512 

973-569-4090 

John Harris VSO/ Richard Mannes VSO  

 

 
BERGEN 

Division of Veterans Services 

One Bergen County Plaza, 

2nd Floor 

Hackensack NJ 07601 

201-336-6325, 6328, 6329, 

6326, 7406 

Richard Daul, Director 

 

Marine Corps League            

Information 

 

Marine Corps league National Website  

http://www.mclnational.org/ 

Marine Corps League NJ State Website 

http://www.njmcl.org/ 

744 Website Address 

http://www.usmcl744.org/ 

744 Facebook  Page Address 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Marine-Corps-

League-Lakeland-Detachment-744/165447603504657    

 

 

 


